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South Glengarry Announces New Chief Administrative Officer  

Lancaster, Ontario, August 29, 2024 – The Township of South Glengarry is pleased to 

announce the hiring of James (Jamie) Fawthrop as its new Chief Administrative Officer.  

With a distinguished career in municipal management, Jamie brings a wealth of 

experience and a proven track record of leadership and administrative oversight. Since 

2011, Jamie has progressed through several leadership and management roles with the 

City of Cornwall, where he most recently held the position of General Manager of 

Planning, Development and Recreation. Prior to his municipal career, Jamie worked as 

a Municipal Engineer with the Thompson Rosemount Group.  

“On behalf of Council, I’m thrilled to welcome Jamie to our team,” said Mayor Lachlan 

McDonald, “Jamie is a proven, results-driven leader and Council looks forward to 

working with him as our new CAO as we look to the future and the implementation of 

our strategic vision and goals.” 

As CAO, Jamie will lead the Township’s administrative team in the day-to-day 

operations of the Township, working closely with staff and Council to ensure the needs 

of South Glengarry’s residents are met efficiently and effectively.  

Jamie shared, “I’m very excited and grateful for the opportunity to work with the 

Township’s talented and dedicated administrative team. I am honoured to be entrusted 

to lead this team to continue the delivery of high-quality municipal services to the 

residents of South Glengarry.”  

“I’d like to extend thanks, on behalf of Council, to Fire Chief Dave Robertson, who has 

stepped up to fill the role of Acting CAO the past several months. We appreciate Dave’s 

hard work, leadership and commitment to our Township through this transition,” stated 

Mayor McDonald.  

South Glengarry Council conducted a comprehensive search to fill the CAO position 

with support from the United Counties of SDG Human Resources Manager. Jamie will 

assume the role of CAO with South Glengarry on September 23, 2024. 
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Issued by: 
Kelli Campeau 
GM Corporate Services/Clerk 
kcampeau@southglengarry.com 
 
For more information: 
Mayor Lachlan McDonald 
lmcdonald@southglengarry.com  
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